

Boys Town Skill of the Week: Working with Others

- 1. Identify the task to be completed.
- 2. Assign tasks to each person.
- 3. Discuss ideas in a calm, quiet voice and let everyone share their ideas.
- 4. Work on tasks until completed.

## Dear Blessed Sacrament Families,

I had the pleasure of handing out candy Monday night for the trick-or-treaters in my neighborhood. It's an entertaining job as I encountered a wide variety of costumes, groups, and manners. Some patiently waited for me to put one piece of candy into their bag, some rang the doorbell five times in the ten-second walk to get the door and greeted me with "It took you forever!", some plunged their hand into the bowl and dug for their favorite piece, some walked with parents who reminded them to say thank you from behind, and some were with their friends giggling with excitement. As I thought back on my own son who almost threw a tantrum after I told him to grab only one piece, I didn't judge the kids who seemed to lack manners or who were particularly greedy when it came to the type and amount of candy. But it was my last trick-or-treater group that I enjoyed the most. It was almost 9pm, and I was about to turn my light off when the doorbell rang. I opened the door to three teenagers and a dog dressed up in costumes—Dorothy & Toto and a peanut butter and jelly sandwich. They were just as excited as the children to get candy and by far the most polite group. The following Bible verse comes to mind, "Truly, I say to you, unless you turn and become like children, you will never enter the kingdom of heaven." Mt 18:3

In Christ.

Mrs. Jennifer Tran

### PANTS/LEGGINGS

Reminder that students are required to wear pants or leggings underneath uniform bottoms starting today, November 2. Please also make sure uniform sweatshirts and/or coats are brought according to weather. If any family needs financial assistance regarding uniforms or other clothing, please feel free to reach out to Mrs. Tran.

#### SET ME FREE PROJECT

Cathedral is hosting a discussion about bringing awareness to the dangers of sex trafficking in Nebraska **tomorrow**, **November 3 at 6pm**. See flyer attached for more information.

### **BOYS BASKETBALL**

BSS boys have their first basketball game at St. Peter School tomorrow (Nov. 3) at 6:45. Go Comets!

## **ARCHERY NEWS**

Archery season will be starting on **Wednesday, November 9** with a short meeting for participants and their parents at 3:30p.m. to discuss information for the upcoming season. Practices will begin in November on Wednesday the 16<sup>th</sup> and Thursday the 17<sup>th</sup> from 3:30 to 4:45 p.m. students will learn their practice days and times at the meeting. Thank you. –Mr. Stoley

### **BSS GIRLS CHOIR**

Girls Choir is returning to Blessed Sacrament Parish with an updated schedule! All girls in grades 4-8 are welcome to participate. Choir will sing for 7PM Holy Day Masses on **November 1** (All Saints), December 8 (Immaculate Conception), and for 5:30 Christmas Eve Mass. Rehearsals will take place from 4:00 - 5:00 PM on November 11, December 2, and December 16. It is okay if not all practices can be attended. Contact Julia Delarosa Lang for more details - <u>jdelarosa393@gmail.com</u>, (254) 405-0928.

# PIZZA BOX VOLUNTEERS

Two volunteers needed for this Saturday, November 5 football game for pizza boxing. Check into the stadium at 7:30am. This is an amazing fundraiser for the PTO that helps us support our teachers and students by providing supplies, funding field trip, positive office referral parties, and so much more! There is a 16-year-old minimum age requirement to volunteer. Please email Clarissa Hunt at <a href="mailto:ceeluther@yahoo.com">ceeluther@yahoo.com</a> or text/call 402-480-2225 if you can volunteer. These volunteer hours will go towards your family's 15 hours of stewardship hours. Thank you for helping the PTO.

**November 5**<sup>th</sup> arrive at Memorial Stadium by 7:30am. Need **2** volunteers **November 19**<sup>th</sup> arrive at Memorial Stadium TBA. Need **5** volunteers

# **SCRIP**

Christmas is right around the corner! Use Scrip gift cards for purchasing gifts or groceries for your holiday gatherings. Need a teacher gift but not sure what they would like? Scrip gift

certificates allow them to buy exactly the gift card they want. Order early to ensure the cards you want are in stock! Here is a complete list of gift cards:

https://www.raiseright.com/brands.

Not sure what Scrip is? Scrip is an easy way to support Blessed Sacrament just by using gift cards for your everyday purchases like groceries and gas! Scrip will be available between masses on Oct. 16th/30th and Nov. 6th/20th and is always available to purchase at the rectory during the week. Email Jennie Korth at jenniekorth@gmail.com or text 402-366-4218 with questions.